
2004 Marion & Matty Penick Outstanding Community Service Award 
Name of Nominee:  Scott Hadley 

Name of Nominators:  Nancy Hadley 
He and his family moved into Beavercreek in September 1940, and have lived in Greene County ever since. Graduated BHS in 
1957, married BHS Alumni, Nancy Goslin. Our 3 children Mike, Art and Jill are also BHS Alumni. 

In 1959 Scott and his father began the company Hadley Printing, Inc. (a Beavercreek business) In 1976 he bought out my 
parent’s interest in the company and today is Chairman and CEO & Nancy is the President. The company has been in business 
since 1959. 

It was Scott’s decision to join the newly forming Chamber of Commerce in Beavercreek and Hadley Printing became a Charter 
Member is 1966. He was elected to the Chamber Board of Directors and began my first term in January 1972. He was elected 
secretary at the first board meeting of 1972. January 1973 was elected to the office of Vice President, and in January 1974 was 
elected President. He was reelected to the Board later that year and in January 1975 was elected president for the second time 
(one of only two people to have served more than one term as President).  In 2001 was elected to serve yet another three year 
term on the Board of Directors of the Chamber & to date he has served on the Board of Directors longer than any other Chamber 
Member. 

He is a Charter Member of the Beavercreek Rotary Club (May 12, 1973). Served several terms on the Board of Directors, various 
committees & in 1981 served 1 year as President. He was presented with a Paul Harris Fellow award by my club (a very high 
honor in Rotary). He bas maintain perfect attendance (100%) every year. 

In 1978 was appointed by the Beavercreek Township Trustees to fill an unexpired term on the Zoning Commission. 

Also, in 1978 served on the advisory Board of the Greene County United Way and then in 1979 served as co-chairman of the 
Beavercreek Metro Division United Way Fund Drive. 

As a Board Member of the Committee of Eleven and while President of the Chamber, negotiate a settlement between the two 
groups which helped bring about the Incorporation of the City of Beavercreek (which happened in 1980). 

At that time, he was elected to the original Charter Commission & served as Vice Chair. Of that group of 15 people and helped 
write the Charter for the City of Beavercreek.  He has been appointed to four of the five Charter Review Commissions, (one was 
appointed while he was on City Council) on two of these he served as Chairman. The first three Commissions were successful in 
having all recommended changes approved by the voters. The fifth (most recent) Commission has only been seated for about I 
year and we are reviewed the Charter for possible changes and made our recommendations to the Council. 

ln 1985 our family became Charter Members of the Beavercreek Branch of the YMCA. He is on the Branch Management 
Committee, Greene County Metro Board of the YMCA, and was president for a second term on that Board. The Board oversees 
the operation of the Beavercreek, Fairborn & Xenia YMCAs. 

He has served 20 years on Boards of Directors of Senior Resources (Heartland of Beavercreek) and Fairwood Village (Senior 
Housing). 

ln 1992 Scott and I were named Business Persons of the Year by the Beavercreek Chamber of Commerce, and then in March 
2000 we were both presented with the E.G.Shaw Award (the highest honor presented by the Chamber). 

In 1993 he was elected to and served four years on the Beavercreek City Council. During that time, he served on numerous 
committees and helped select and hire the current City Manager. He is still actively serving on the Fourth of July Committee & 
the Popcorn Festival Committee 

In 1999 I joined a group of BHS Alumni to help start an organization to be called the BHS Alumni Committee. Scott became 
Charter Lifetime members of that group & was elected president in 2001. 

In October 2001he was inducted into the BHS Alumni Hall of Fame. 

The following is a statement he has made to me and I feel he believes this with all his heart. 

"I believe that to be a part of any community or organization means you give back 110%. Then when you leave this Earth you 
have no regrets and you will have done your best and left a mark". 


